
HUMBOLDT COUNTY OFFICE OF EDUCATION 
901 Myrtle Avenue, Eureka, CA  95501 

 
MINUTES 

June 13, 2018 
 
1.0 CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME/FLAG SALUTE 
 
President Bill Ruff called the meeting of the Humboldt County Board of Education to order at                               
3:00 p.m. with a quorum present. 

 
PRESENT: Marc Rowley, Bill Ruff, Mary Scott 
ABSENT: Loretta Eckenrode, Robert Siekmann    
ALSO PRESENT: Chris Hartley, Superintendent of Schools; Heidi Moore-Guynup, Assistant 
Superintendent; Tanya Trump, Carol Ingram Stacy Young, Tess Ives, Carol Ingram, Jenny Bowen, 
Beth Chaton, HCOE; Monica Dekat, CSEA; Brian Graves, HCSTA; Janine Melanson, 
Administrative Assistant   
 
Mary Scott led the flag salute. 
 
2.0 ADJUSTMENT OF THE AGENDA 
There were no adjustments to the agenda. 
 
3.0 BOARD MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMENTS/REPORTS 
There were no comments from the board.  

 
4.0 PUBLIC COMMENTS 
There were no public comments.  
 
5.0 PRESENTATION:  Maker Fair – Tanya Trump 
Tanya Trump shared that the idea for a Maker Movement in Humboldt started 2 years ago when 
Garry Eagles was inspired by a STEAM presentation. Tanya, formerly an HROP teacher, was hired 
to take on the county maker movement and also work with Susi Huschle on student leadership 
CTE.  November and December events had 50 participants.  The fair connected with STEAM had 
400 participants when 100 were expected.  From that point on, attendance was around 100 each 
event.  In August 2017, a workshop was held to train teachers and volunteers, and the fairs were 
held at schools throughout the county.  Tanya stressed the importance of the volunteers (community 
members and high school students) who work at each event.   Going into next year, the model is in 
place and the idea is to empower schools to hold their own events with less support from HCOE so 
that new schools can be added.  A free workshop in August will provide a “train the teacher” for 
maker nights combined with training for crafting up programs for middle schools (Karen Brooks’ 
program). 
 
Tanya has a Facebook page set up to promote Maker Nights that has 200-300 followers. She is also 
using it to promote related events put on by other entities, such as the robotics camp this summer at 
HSU.    
  
Mary Scott commented that the preparation is impressive and complemented Tanya on her work.  
President Ruff asked what is keeping schools from signing up for next year’s events.  Tanya shared 
that she has done very little outreach so far and has no doubt all opportunities will fill up.  Stacy 














